BOROUGH OF NORTH WALES 300 SCHOOL STREET NORTH WALES, PENNSYLVANIA

REMOTE MEETING: June 8, 2021, 7:00 P.M., EST

CALL TO ORDER made by President Sando.

ROLL CALL: Salvatore Amato Present

James Cherry Absent
Sherwin Collins Present
Ronald S. Little, Jr. Present
Wendy McClure Present
Sally Neiderhiser Present
Eion O'Neill Present
James Sando Present

Mark Tarlecki Present, joined at 7:03 P.M.

Mayor Gregory D'Angelo Present

Also, in attendance were Gregory Gifford, Borough Solicitor, Alan Guzzardo, Assistant Borough Manager, Michael Eves, Chief of Police and Brian Sleicher, Public Works Supervisor.

This meeting was held remotely via Zoom due to COVID-19 restrictions.

President Sando led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Public Comment

None

Consideration: Approval of Minutes: 05/25/2021

Member Collins made a motion to approve the minutes of May 25, 2021. Member Amato seconded the motion. Motion passed 7 yes, 0 no.

Old Business/Committee & Board Reports/Zoning Applications

Assistant Manager Guzzardo announced that Zoning Application #Z-21-03, regarding 417 Fairview Avenue was approved at the hearing held on Tuesday, June 1 and there are no pending applications.

Solicitor / Mayor / Council / Chief of Police / Manager

Solicitor Gifford announced an executive session will be held to discuss a personnel and legal matter and no action would be taken afterwards.

Mayor D'Angelo announced that he co-hosted the "Together in Harmony" event on Saturday, June 5 with Senator Collett. He thanked her for helping him host the event and he remarked how wonderful the event was.

Member Amato asked Manager Hart for clarification on the Ninth Street Park Bridge repair that was discussed at the previous meeting since he was not in attendance. Manager Hart explained that she reviewed a quote with Council to have the bridge repaired and there were no objections.

Manager Hart announced the Fourth of July Parade event. She then thanked Member Little for providing the Pride flag which was raised at Borough Hall for the month of June. She added she received a suggestion to hold a ceremony at Borough Hall. Due to short notice, Council decided to hold a formal ceremony next June.

Brian Sleicher, Public Works Supervisor, thanked the new owners of Wunderlich's Water Ice for providing his crew with water ice while they repaired a stormwater inlet adjacent to the business.

Member Neiderhiser made a motion to adjourn. Member McClure seconded the motion. Motion passed 8 yes, 0 no. Meeting adjourned at 7:15 P.M.

Attest:		
	Christine A. Hart	
	Borough Manager	